Minutes
Monthly Board Meeting
Chalk Bluff Water Supply Corporation
May 6, 2025
The Board of Directors of Chalk Bluff Water Supply Corp. met in regular session at 6:00 PM. May 6, 2025, at the Chalk Bluff Water Office, 6511 Gholson Road, Waco, Texas 76705 and via Zoom. The board reserves the right to take action on information items.
Attended in office: Lem Brown, President; Keith Dodds, Secretary/Treasurer; board members Vern Darlington, Don Raybold, Ed Butler, John Engelke; Jamie Rager, First Operator; Chance Bradbury, Field Supervisor, Elizabeth Clinard, Office Manager; Krystal Quiram, Office Assistant; Rodney Adamak, Duff Engineering.

Attended Via Zoom: Kathleen Dow, Attorney

Absent: Noah Smith, Vice President.

1. Call to order: (6:00 pm) Lem Brown, President called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM
2. Kathleen Dow, Atty:
a. CCN Update: Kathleen stated she has asked for an extension for the CCN application due to the audit delay. She stated Ross WSC has contacted Adam Miles with her firm to see about amending their CCN. They are trying to do as we've talked about before is to relinquish some of that area back to you and not offer their facilities or service in that zone where you already have overlap. So, I don't see a problem with it. And certainly, they're obviously taking steps toward moving that process along, so I can report that to the PUC.
b. Kevin Lander: A motion was made by Vern Darlington and seconded by Keith Dodds to resign into Executive Session.
3. Duff Engineering: Rodney Adamek, White Rock Well is at 94% pump capacity, 2 gall per connection. 10 to 15 thousand for each pump (x2) in modifications, White Rock & Halbert needs a new pressure tank, $30,000.00 each pressure tank. The estimated cost of $25,000.00 for the STGWD report is now $15,000.00.   Rodney said there will be a $3,000.00 permit fee payable to STGWD. Anna & Rodney are retiring January 2027. Franklin Stephens with SPI in Terrell are opening a office in Waco and would like to talk to CBWSC about taking over as our engineering firm.
4. Consideration of April 2025 Minutes, March 2025 Director’s Report and Financials, Pages 4, 5, 6 Omitted (Consensus approval vote) A motion was made by Keith Dodds and seconded by John Engelke to accept the Minutes and Financials.  Motion carried.
5. Office Manager Report:
a. Bank Balances:
American Capital Improvement: $31,768.61
American Bank Operating: $64,475.68
American Bank Petty Cash: $1,960.22
American Bank: Cdars: $923,432.25
Total: $1,021,636.76
b. Customer Exceptional Use 50,000 plus gallons: Reviewed
c.
2025 Gallons Pumped YTD – STGWD Permitted Amount Used:  
d.
Monthly Reports: 
Water Loss: April 19.86%
Changed Meters Update: 98
New Customer Meters: 1
New Meters Purchased: 54

        e.
Audit: Received preliminary findings and we are waiting for the finalized copy.
6. Field Supervisor Report: 
a. System Leak Updates: Chance stated that per the Engineer’s hydraulic study, CBWSC needs to begin updating mains starting next week. Chance also stated he needs to purchase 3 air conditioner units for the wells at a cost of around $3,000.00 to $5,000.00.  All customer meters have been changed over to radio reads. Chance stated he checks supply pricing with vendors every 6 months to be sure we are getting the best pricing.
b. Outstanding Work Order Report: Reviewed
c. GPS mapping system update: Allterra came to the office and trained staff on the GPS equipment and spoke regarding starting the gps system and software. 
d. Alternate Engineering Company: Chance said he spoke with Tabors Engineering, and they can be at the June meeting.
7. Operators Report:
8. Action items: 
a. Uninstalled Meters: 13 meters. After the discussion item was tabled.
b. Homestead Heritage Update: Homestead Heritage presented a letter for the finalization of a certificate of convenience and necessity stating both parties are working in good faith and anticipate full execution of the agreement no later than June 30, 025.  After a discussion a motion was made by Vern Darlington and 2nd by John Engelke to sign the letter.  Motion passed.
9. Information Items:
10. Members/Board Members concerns: 
a. Grant Applications Update: Ed Butler gave an update on the grant applications he has been working on. He filed a funding inquiry with TWICC (Texas Water Infrastructure Coordination Committee) He submitted a rant for 1.7 million dollars.
b. HH – Wells: Keith Dodds
11. Executive Session if necessary:
         a.
Consideration of Personnel Matters: (Tara Knust, Landon Koch) After a discussion a motion was made by Don Raybold and seconded by Ed Butler to release Tara Knust and Landon Koch as of June 1, 2025 from meter reading as all meters are now radio reads.  Motion passed.
11.   Closing comments Presiding Director and/or Manager:
12.   Adjournment: A motion was made by Vern Darlington and seconded by John Engelke to adjourn the meeting.  Motion passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.
The Board of Directors may adjourn into executive session on the above items under Section 551.071 of the government code to discuss matters with the water system’s attorney. No final action will be taken in executive session. 
